
    

 

DESCHUTES COUNTY, OREGON 
ROAD DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

The Deschutes County Road Department will conduct a public hearing before the Deschutes 

County Board of County Commissioners to consider jurisdictional transfer of the following 

segments of public road to the City of Redmond: 

 

• The portion of Northwest Way identified in City of Redmond Resolution No. 2024-20 

• The portions of SW Helmholtz Way identified in City of Redmond Resolution Nos. 2025-

05 and 2025-016. 

• The portion of NW Pershall Way identified in City of Redmond Resolution No. 2025-14. 

 

Hearing Date:  Wednesday, October 29, 2025 

Time:   During the Board of County Commissioners Meeting beginning at 9:00 A.M. 

Location: Barnes and Sawyer Rooms, Deschutes Services Building 

1300 NW Wall Street, Bend, Oregon 

 

Persons interested in providing testimony during the public hearing, providing written comments 

prior to the public hearing, or in obtaining more detailed information regarding the jurisdictional 

transfer may contact the Deschutes County Road Department by 2:00 PM on October 28, 2025. 

 

Deschutes County Road Department 

61150 SE 27th Street, Bend, Oregon 97701 

Phone: (541) 388-6581 

Email: road@deschutes.org  

 

Persons interested in attending the public hearing may participate as follows: 

• Live Stream Video: Via YouTube at http://bit.ly/3mmlnzy   

• Zoom:  Virtual meeting link:  http://bit.ly/3h3oqdD   

• Phone: To join by phone, dial 253-215-8782 and enter Webinar ID: 899 4635 9970 

followed by the Passcode: 013510 

• In person 

 

ORS 373.270 provides authority for transferring jurisdiction over county roads within cities. 
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